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October 4, 2019 
 
The Honorable Andrew Joyce 
Chairman, Albany County Legislature 
Legislative Clerk’s Office 
112 State Street, Suite 710 
Albany, New York 12207 
 
Dear Chairman Joyce: 
 
Shaker Place Rehabilitation and Nursing Center respectfully requests to continue our 
contract with United Health Care of New York, Oxford Health Care Plans, who also 
manage Optum. 
 
United Health Care is our Medicare intermediary for approximately 40% of our resident 
population and when services are rendered to their clientele, we bill United Health Care. 
This billing totals approximately $1,000,000.00 per year and we are requesting a five (5) 
year contract.   
 
Thank you for your consideration in authorizing the continuation of this contract.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Larry I. Slatky  
Executive Director 
 
cc:  Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader 

Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 
Kevin Cannizzaro, Majority Counsel 
Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 

 


